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Health Insurance Committee Meeting

Tuesday, March 15, 4:00 p.m.
Linderman Educational Center
Members:     Barb Zavodny, Bette Albright, Bonnie Raeth, Burt Inabnit, Deb Hunt, DuWayne Ulrich, Greg Letourneau, Jana Warnell, Karen Glasser, Lisa Lykins - Chair, Mary Critchlow, Mike Lincoln, Mike Thiel, Susan Dahlgren, Sylvia Heselwood, Warren Lane
Advisors:      Todd Watkins, Darlene Schottle

Consultant:
Michael Young, Paradigm Group
(names crossed through not in attendance)

AGENDA

· Plan financial status






Mike
Meeting Notes: 

-Claims on Primary Plan at 76% for February (does not include claims over pooling amount)

-Premium $410,423/Claims$139,993)

-If claims stay below 80% and MUST uses the same methodology for 

next year Mike predicts we will not see and increase in premiums.

-Claims for Dental Plan were at 88% ($52.67 PEPM) for February

-If claims stay below 95% Mike predicts we will not see an increase in premiums based on claims but there may be for trend.

-Claims for MRP at 68.2% for February which is very good.

-MRP target is between 80% & 100%

-If we hold steady at the current claims Mike predicts we’ll see no premium increase for next year
- May need to do plan changes and adjust plan costs.  

-So far we’ve added $91,943 to reserves through MRP
· MUST risk sharing






Mike

Meeting Notes:

-We thought we had an agreement with MUST in which we might realize a reduction in our risk sharing contribution if we had a low claims rate for year. Mike has learned that MUST is claiming there was no agreement which means we will not get the anticipated $50,000 in savings

MUST renewal







Mike

Meeting Notes:

-We should have our renewal from MUST by March 25, 2011
-will talk about an Health Savings Account (HAS)  plan, continue our conversation about self funding and consider a high deductible plan ($5000.00)

-our rates will be determined by the pooling charge and the method MUST uses to calculate reserve contributions
-Be prepared to Meet April 5th

· Health Risk Assessment






Karen
Meeting Notes:

-Karen is exploring another option through the Summit instead of the 
group HRA screening being offered by MUST as MUST is no longer offering any incentives for participation

-the Summit may offer more flexibility and more accessibility for members

-may lead to a prevention program for members

-Follow-up will be the key to prevention

· Flex and HRA services RFP





Mike

-We’ve gone out to RFP for FLEX and HRA (health reimbursement account)

-out to 8-10 groups at this time
- HRA option for groups without health insurance agreements
· Medicare primary rates






Mike
-discussed if we should look into a supplemental plan to offer to SD#5 retirees with Medicare as primary coverage.

-Mike reported that very few retirees utilize the plan now

-the plan sees approx $71,000 per year now from this group

-reduced premiums could mean additional retirees joining, but may mean a loss to group overall 

-Retiree rep, Bonnie Raeth, was in on this discussion  
-Mike’s recommendation is to let this drop for now as there is too much involved for the same benefit to the whole group
· Dual enrollment for couples 





Mike
-had a long discussion about dual enrolled couples and how to serve them best

-concluded that we need to do a better job educating them on plan selection when the time comes
 -Mike will work on some alternative scenarios


UPCOMING MEETINGS

· April 5, Tuesday, 4:00 – 5:30, Linderman Education Center
· May 3, Tuesday, 4:00 – 5:30, Linderman Education Center

BENEFITS FAIR

· May 11, Wednesday, 11:00 – 5:00, Flathead HS Small Gym
    
